
3. PETITIONS

A petition was received signed by 125 residents in the Travis Country property
subdivision, the prayer of which read as follows:

“Please find enclosed a petition (the petition will be tabled at the meeting) signed
by all the residents of the Travis Country property subdivision.

The residents are all extremely concerned about the safety of all people, both
accessing and exiting the subdivision.  Please refer to the accompanying notes on
the petition, which expands on these concerns.  We all know the traffic situation is
only going to get worse!

The residents’ concerns have been highlighted recently by the near fatal crash at
the intersection on Friday 30 June 2000.

There are approximately 120 houses in the subdivision.  Over the two weekends, I
have spoken with occupants of 90 of these houses.  All residents from these homes
were eager to sign the petition to express their concerns about the intersection
safety.  I was not able to make contact with 30 houses, as there was not anybody
home each time I visited.

The attached petition is of almost seven pages of signatures, 125 signatures in all.

Please accept this covering letter and copies of the petition signatures, which
expresses the entire subdivision’s safety concerns.

Please URGENTLY look into this situation and come up with a satisfactory
resolution before any other major accident or fatality occurs.

Please forward any return correspondence to the undersigned.  I am happy to be
spokesperson in relation to this matter.  Thank you in anticipation of your prompt
assistance.  I look forward to your reply.”

The Board decided to request that officers report on all traffic management issues,
the enforcement of parking and sales of cars on the grass verge area, and proposed
solutions, including those for buses, pedestrians and cyclists, pertaining to access
to and from Travis Road.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


